

MINUTES OF KELLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

2 JUNE 2021

Present: John McCartney (chair), Kathryn Newton (vice-chair)
Mary McCartney Alison Hardie

In Attendance: Janet Smith (Clerk)

Apologies: None

Minute	Action
21.06.1	DECLARATION OF INTEREST
	No declarations of interest were received
21.06.1.1	PUBLIC MATTERS
	None
21.06.2	MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 9 SEPTEMBER 2020
	The minutes of the meeting held on 9 September 2020 were accepted as a true record Mary McCartney proposed and Kath Newton seconded
21.06.2.1	MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETINGS
	Very few responses were received from residents regarding wheelie bin stickers. The provision of stickers has not been ruled out, but it was agreed other options would be looked at.
21.06.3	CORRESPONDENCE
	YCC – new company for delivering operational highway services
	All other correspondence has been circulated to council members and dealt with appropriately.

21.06.4 PLANNING

There are no new planning applications or updates.

21.06.5 FINANCE UPDATE

21.06.5.1 Clerk gave an update of the cheque account, savings account and payments made.

As at 31 May 2021 as per the bank statement there is £32,026.76 in the current account. One cheque for £30.00 has not been cashed.

This means the actual amount in the current account is £31,996.76 and there is £4,056.98 in the savings account.

Payments to be made for June total £1,948.50.

301356	J Smith (printer ink)	£33.25
301357	North Yorkshire County Council (streetlight maintenance)	£997.13
301358	Adams Grounds Maintenance (grass and baskets)	£735.63
301359	B Crossdale (newsletter)	£40.00
S/O	Autela	£142.49

21.06.5.2 The financial reports provided by the Clerk from 1 October 2020 to 1 May 2021 were approved. Alison Hardie proposed and Kath Newton seconded

21.06.6 FACILITIES UPDATE

21.06.6.1 Allotments – one allotment is not being worked. All the rest are looking very good.

21.06.6.2 Future of the Playground – commencement date for the work to be obtained and any funding options to be looked at. **JS**

21.06.6.3 Village Hall – a project is required to future proof the village hall. **Agreed:** - to approach the church to obtain an extension to the lease. This would enable funding to be sought for the benefit of the community and the church. **JS**

General maintenance has been arranged and this is being carried out.

	The village hall needs to be painted internally and externally. A painter and decorator need to be found to do this work.	JS
21.06.6.4	Activities for the More Mature – coffee mornings to restart from September. Consideration being given to holding a craft fayre sometime in November, a coffee morning for the British Legion and a Christmas event.	
21.06.6.5	Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) – the quote for the VAS has been received. It was agreed: - to proceed with the project with data collection but without the Bluetooth option. VAS to be ordered.	JS
21.06.6.6	HMS Kellington ceremonial lifebelt – agreed: – a wooden surrounding box to be ordered.	JBM
21.06.7	NEWSLETTER A newsletter is to be produced. It is proposed it will highlight anti-social behaviour (ASB) and that the village hall is available for bookings. It will also ask for donations for the church.	
21.06.8	AOB More anti-social behaviour is being seen in the village, but it is not being reported to the police. It is important that if a resident has a problem with (ASB) they do report it to the police.	
21.06.9	DATE OF NEXT MEETING The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on 7 July 2021.	
